KNIGHTLY NEWS 5-17-24

UPCOMING EVENTS:

5/20-5/21: Math MCAP

5/23: PMS Enrichment Fair 6-8pm

5/27: Schools and Offices Closed - Memorial Day

5/28: Orchestra Spring Concert @ Mt. Hebron HS 7-8:30pm

5/29: Chorus Spring Concert @Mt. Hebron HS 7-8:30pm

6/5: 3-hour Early Dismissal

6/12: 3-hour Early Dismissal; 8th Grade Promotion Ceremony @Mt.Hebron HS 2pm
6/13: 3-hour Early Dismissal

6/14: 3-hour Early Dismissal; Last Day of School

Refer to the Patapsco Calendar to stay up to date with all the events at Patapsco Middle
School.

Follow us on Twitter: @hcpss_PMS and Instagram: PatapscoMS
Patapsco Middle School Website

Important Phone Numbers
School Office: 410-313-2848
Student Services: 410-313-2850
Health Room: 410-313-2574

What a Week!

The teachers and staff of Patapsco Middle School want to thank our phenomenal PTA and
Patapsco community for their generosity during Teacher and Staff Appreciation Week. We are
honored to be a part of this wonderful community and work with your awesome children each
day!

2023-2024 School Year Last Day of School Scheduled

The Howard County Public School System has used three inclement weather days this school
year. Therefore, the last day of school for students in full-day Pre-K through grade 12 is now
scheduled to be Friday, June 14. The last day for half-day Pre-K/RECC students is currently
Tuesday, June 11. The complete HCPSS academic calendar is available online. This
information is subject to change, pending any additional inclement weather.

8th Grade Promotion Ceremony

The 8th Grade Promotion Ceremony will be held on Wednesday, June 12 at 2:00pm in the Mt.
Hebron High School auditorium. This is a ticketed event. Parents/guardians of 8th grade
students please be on the lookout for the newsletter that contains pertinent information about
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the end-of-year events for our 8th grade students. We look forward to celebrating all of the 8th
graders as we prepare to send this amazing group of students to high school.

Medication Pick-up

If your student has medication at school, it will need to be picked up by the end of the school
year by a parent/guardian. Health room staff will be available during school hours (8:40 am to 4
pm) for medication pick up (except on June 5th and 14th, medication pick up will be between
8:40 am and 1 pm.) Any medication that is not picked up by 1pm on June 14th will be
destroyed. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the health room at
410-313-2574.

Medication order forms for the 2024-25 school year will be sent home. Please remember they
need to be completed after July 1st for the 2024-25 school year. Below is the link for HCPSS
medication information at school and links for the forms if needed.
https://www.hcpss.org/health/medications/

Student Service Learning 7*" Grade Project Begins!

Seventh grade students will create a picture book of a character who persevered and read to
kindergarten classes at our partner community school. Students will also share what is learned
in the 7th grade ELA Unit of Perseverance through a Student Service-Learning project.

Student Service Learning (SSL) is a teaching method that combines meaningful service to the
community within curriculum-based learning. Through SSL students apply specific academic
skills to “real world” problems to gain a greater understanding of community needs. Additionally,
students reflect upon how their service directly impacts others. Student Service Learning is not
group organized volunteerism, independent volunteerism, or internships. It is a curriculum
presented within the student’s school day. All service learning hours are completed as
coursework offered through projects developed for each grade level. Each year, 25 service
learning hours will be offered to students and awarded by participation in meeting course
objectives and completion of the grade level project. In this way, students will obtain their
required 75 hours of service by the end of their 8" grade year. Please look for SSL updates in
the Patapsco Knightly News to be informed about special achievements, deadlines and
activities. If you have questions about this program, contact our school SSL Coordinator, Sherri
Ross, email: sherri_ross@hcpss.org.

2024 Free Summer Meals Program

To continue meeting the growing need to feed hungry children and families in Howard County
and fill the nutritional gap over the summer months, HCPSS once again will provide free
summer meals Monday-Friday, June 24-Aug. 2, at locations throughout the county. Meals will be
served only on days schools are open and there will be no meal service Thursday, July 4.
Complete details on the HCPSS 2024 Summer Meals Program are available online.

2024-2025 Bus Service Registration is Open

To help HCPSS plan for student transportation needs for the 2024-2025 school year,
bus service registration for the 2024-2025 school year is open for parents/guardians of
eligible students until May 31 to better inform development of routes and busing needs.
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If your child is eligible to ride a bus, please register now. For more information, click
here: https://www.hcpss.org/schools/transportation/registration/

Patapsco Middle School Enrichment Fair

Mark your calendars! Patapsco Middle School's Enrichment Fair, The Brightest Knight, will be
taking place on Thursday, May 23™ from 6:00 - 8:00 p.m. Please join us for a night full of food
and fun! The evening will begin with food trucks and student performances, followed by
opportunities to explore exhibits of student work and participate in student-led workshops and
presentations. You won't want to miss this! More details will be coming soon about the evening's
agenda. We would love to see you there (=

MHHS Band Marching Unit try-outs

Please see the attached flier for more information if you are a rising 9th grader.

Previously Shared Information
MCAP Testing

Patapsco students will continue to participate in the Maryland Comprehensive Assessment
Program (MCAP) over the next few weeks. Please read the following carefully to help your
student be prepared.

What is MCAP?

The Maryland Comprehensive Assessment Program (MCAP) provides information to educators,
parents and the public on student progress towards proficiency on the Maryland College and
Career Ready Standards. Through a strong assessment system, stakeholders gain an
understanding of how schools are performing and where assistance can be directed to support
student growth and achievement.

Students will be testing on the following dates.
e Math MCAP: May 20th and 21st

Students should bring a charged HCPSS Chromebook for testing.We encourage students to get
a good night sleep and eat breakfast at home or at school. Students are not permitted to have
or use personal electronic devices during testing.

Please contact Heather Dinicola (heather_dinicola@hcpss.org) with any questions.

Bullying Communication

As we gear up to finish the school year strong, it's important to address student interactions that
can affect both individual students and/or our school community. Peer conflict is something that
most students will experience at some point in their school career. . However, it is essential to
understand the difference between conflict and bullying, should bullying occur. By understanding
the differences, we can better navigate challenging situations and foster a positive school
environment where everyone can thrive. We look forward to continuing to work together to end
the school year on a strong and positive note. Thank you for your continued support and
partnership!


https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FCYNvXgBBn8dyVnoTjXs_fA~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRoA5dcP0Q6aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaGNwc3Mub3JnL3NjaG9vbHMvdHJhbnNwb3J0YXRpb24vcmVnaXN0cmF0aW9uL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZiDcYyJmBixhDlIWa2VsbHlfaGVhcm5zQGhjcHNzLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly_hearns%40hcpss.org%7C64dbe28a85d84404bf8608dc606c7aed%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638491266257656729%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZOtI%2F9K3Ez8MYQdb3ZxUS%2BP9WQrfDiD25NIJ1LM4SQ8%3D&reserved=0
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1e3cMbjOU5CvtTgKtM3kC6uOy06JXSlYx/view?usp=sharing
mailto:heather_dinicola@hcpss.org

Conflict

Bullying

Mutual Disagreement: Conflict typically involves a
disagreement or difference of opinion between
two or more individuals.

Equal Power: Those involved in the conflict usually

Power Imbalance: Bullying involves an
imbalance of power, where one individual seeks
to assert dominance or control over another.

Repeated Behavior: Bullying often consists of

repeated actions or behaviors aimed at causing
harm, either physically or psychologically.

have relatively equal power or standing.

Occurs Occasionally: Conflicts arise occasionally
and may be resolved through communication,
negotiation, or compromise.

Intentional Harm: The bully intentionally seeks
to harm, intimidate, or humiliate the victim,
often deriving satisfaction from the victim's

No Intention to Harm: While emotions may be distress.

involved, there is no deliberate intent to harm or
exert control over the other party. One-sided Aggression: Unlike conflict, bullying
typically involves one-sided aggression, where
the victim feels targeted and unable to defend

themselves adequately.

More information can be found on the HCPSS Stop Bullying website. If you have any questions
regarding this policy or its implementation, please contact a school administrator. Here is the
online link to report an Instance of Bullying, Harassment, or Intimidation and a link to the
Bullying, Cyberbullying, Harassment, or Intimidation Reporting Form to fill out and return to your
students school administrator. More information on HCPSS Policy9460 can be found at Bullying,
Cyberbullying, Harassment, and Intimidation Involving Students - HCPSS.

Heart & Sole

Heart and Sole (Girls on the Run program for 6" - 8" graders) helps girls (this includes any
female-identifying and non-binary young people) unleash their potential by focusing on five key
things: body, brain, heart, spirit, and connection. Participants work on setting goals geared
toward physical, emotional, and relational health, and actualize those goals through exercise,
community building, and connection.

The spring season runs from Tuesday, March 19th (first practice) to Tuesday, June 4th
(end-of-year celebration). Each season ends with a noncompetitive 5K (Sunday, June 2nd)
where participants celebrate who they are, how far they have come, and where they want to go.
The program will run after school on Tuesdays from 3:15 pm - 5:15 pm and will meet in Ms.
Kelly's room (A4).

Participants must register through Girls on the Run of Central Maryland and can do so using the
following link - Heart & Sole Registration
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If you have questions/concerns about the program, registration process/fees (financial
assistance is available!!), or anything else, please contact the intramural sponsor(s), Ms. Grace
Kelly (grace_kelly@hcpss.org) or Ms. Tracey Mahanti (tracey_mahanti@hcpss.org)

Forgotten Items

We accept lunches, instruments, homework, school projects, keys, or other items as long as
they are brought to school before 10:30 AM. Iltems can be dropped off and labeled with the
student's name and grade and put on the table in the foyer. Lunches are taken to the cafeteria
and placed on the stage for students to retrieve. We are seeing an increased amount of lunches
being brought in, please whenever possible send your child's lunch with them to help save time
for you and the office staff.

We know homework, projects and instruments are important to our students, so we ask for your
help in assisting students prepare for the day the night before, or the morning of, to ensure they
have everything they need for the school day.

CELL PHONES - MIDDLE SCHOOL

This is a friendly reminder to our community that per HCPSS Policy 8080, middle school
students “will not use personal technology devices during non-instructional time, to include but
not limited to transition between classes, lunch, recess, or in bathrooms.” Please remind your
students that their cell phones should be off and away during the school day. Students are
always welcome to use an office phone to reach out to a parent during the school day. If you
need to get a message to your child, please call the front office at 410-313-2848.

Update Your Family File!
We need every family to update this every year. Please click here if you have not updated the
family file.

Volunteer Information

Are you interested in volunteering at Patapsco Middle this school year - maybe chaperone a
field trip or help in a classroom? We value our volunteers and the contributions they make to our
students and school. According to Howard County Board of Education Policy, all volunteers
must complete a Confidentiality Training Course about protecting the privacy of our students,
staff, and schools and must complete the Child Abuse and Neglect Training for Parents. Please
complete this course and training before registering to volunteer at your child’s school. The
course takes about 5 minutes to complete. Please turn both of your completion certificates into
the front office at the school when you are finished. Course and training can be found HERE

2023-2024 Attendance Information and Resources
Click here for the 2023-2024 Attendance Information and Resources.

Transportation

Patapsco Middle School has experienced great improvements in our bus arrival and departure
times. If you have any transportation related questions or concerns that cannot be addressed
by Patapsco staff, please use the link below to contact the HCPSS Office of Student
Transportation.

HCPSS Office of Student Transportation Contact Form
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HCPSS Office of Student Transportation Contact Form - Spanish

HCPSS Mental Health and Wellness

If you have an immediate need for help with depression, suicidal thoughts, or other serious
mental health issues, please contact:

)OO CALL
oo 988

We're here to help

Grassroots Crisis Intervention: Call 988 or 410-531-6677

The Maryland Crisis Hotline: Call 988 or 211 and then choose option 1

The Crisis Text Line: Text 988 or 74174 and a trained counselor will respond
The National Suicide Prevention Hotline: Call 988 or 1-800-273-8255

For additional information, visit the HCP Mental Health and Welln

Knightly Newsletters

All previous newsletters are posted under News at http://pms.hcpss.org/

Community Notices

HCPSS’ Community News and Programs website makes it easy for families to find
educational and recreational resources, events and after-school programs beyond the
school day by non-profit organizations.”

Community organizations requesting their announcements be shared in school newsletters
should visit community-programs.hcpss.org for more information. Questions should be directed
to the Public Information Office at publicinfo@hcpss.org
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